
DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-01-16 
Baltimore, Maryland  21244-1850  
 
Children and Adults Health Programs Group 
 
 
September 12, 2014 
 
Stephen Groff 
Secretary 
Department of Health and Social Services 
1901 N. DuPont Highway 
New Castle, DE  19720 
 
Dear Mr. Groff: 
 
Thank you for your recent request to amend the state’s “Diamond State Health Plan (DSHP)” 
section 1115 demonstration (Project No. 11-W-00036/4).  We have completed a preliminary 
review of the amendment in accordance with the Amendment Process Special Terms and 
Conditions (STCs) and have determined that the state’s amendment application has met the 
required elements. 
 
CMS acknowledges receipt of the state’s amendment application.  The amendment application 
will now be posted on Medicaid.gov.  The state’s application is available 
at http://medicaid.gov/Medicaid-CHIP-Program-Information/By-Topics/Waivers/Waivers.html. 
 
We look forward to working with you and your staff on the proposed amendment.  If you have 
additional questions or concerns, please contact your project officer Ms. Shanna Wiley, Division 
of State Demonstrations and Waivers, at (410) 786-1370, or at shanna.wiley@cms.hhs.gov. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 
      /s/ 
 
      Angela D. Garner 
      Acting Director 
      Division of State Demonstration and Waivers 
 
  
cc:   Eliot Fishman, CMCS 
 Francis McCullough, ARA, Region III 

Michael Cleary, Philadelphia Regional Office 
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